
 

 
 

October 4, 2022 

 

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 

Attn: The Honourable Steve Clark 

777 Bay Street 

17th Floor 

Toronto, ON M7A 2J3 

minister.mah@ontario.ca  

By E-mail 

 

 

RE: STRONG MAYORS BUILDING HOMES ACT 

 

Please be advised that at the Regular Council Meeting on October 3, 2022, the Council 

of the Municipality of West Perth passed the following motion in support of the 

resolutions opposing changes outlined in the Strong Mayors Building Homes Act: 

 

Resolution: 330/22 

That a letter be sent to the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing outlining that the 

proposed powers under the Strong Mayors Building Homes Act are not appropriate and 

the province be urged to consider other ways to institute housing and other matters; 

and, 

 

That the letter be circulated to all Ontario municipalities. 

 

Should you require anything further to address the above-noted resolution, please 

contact our office. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Daniel Hobson 

Manager of Legislative Services/Clerk  

Municipality of West Perth 

 

cc: All Ontario Municipalities 
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